
September 6, 2014 

Department of Environmental Quality-Kalamazoo MI 49009 

Attn: l'vis. Dorothy Bohn, EQA12 

RE: DEQ-Violation Notice [Second] 

Dear Ms. Bohn: 

Thank you for your email on the 26'h of August 2014 and your letter that we 
have received on August 22"d, 2014 regarding our facility in Kalamazoo, MI. 

DEQ asked that we respond to the Second Violation Notice by September S'h, 
2014. This is an important resolution, and unfortunately I do not have all the 
information I need in order to present my case by that date. I am asking you to 
consider whether it would be possible for me to supply you with our findings 
by September 19'11

• 2014. 

I would very much appreciate such an extension, and assure you that I will be 
able to make a firm decision by that date. 

Thank you very much for your consideration of my request. 

Sincerely, 
Stress-Con Industries, Inc. 

Habib El-Jizi, CE, JD 
Director DEC 2 3 ·, . , 

,;WI" 

AQD-KALAMAZOO -· 

3102 EAST CORK STREET • KALAMAZOO, MICHIGAN • 49001 
PHONE: 269-381-1550 • FAX: 269-381-7117 



Dec 2014 

Ms. Bohn, 

On your visit you noticed dust coming from the top of our cement silo. After investigating the 

seal for the cover was not sealing properly and when filling the silo dust would escape. After realizing 

this Stress-con immediately replaced the seals and doors on both silo's. This has been fix and stopped 

dust leaking from the top of the Silo. 

We do dust control on our yard by using a water tanker that we pull with tractor soaking the 

ground with city water. We do this when dusty conditions are in the yard. We do this mostly during the 

dry season which is mostly summer but have used it in spring and fall. I did not know that I had to keep a 

log book on this but will start one and keep track. 

Stress-con apologizes for any inconveniences that we may have caused and get on top of this 

right away. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Tom Grzeskowiak 
VP 
989-239-2446 


